IOC propose new approach on contracts dispute

Prague, 27 June  2002—The IOC shareholders in Ceska rafinerska (Agip, Conoco and the Royal Dutch/Shell Group of Companies) have proposed to Unipetrol that the two-month interim agreement on feedstock prices brokered by Deputy Prime Minister Gregr at the start of June, be extended until the end of 2002, even though the terms are unfavorable to Ceska rafinerska.

The IOC shareholders believe that the gap between the two sides over transfer prices in long-term contracts for both feedstocks and utilities is widening, based on the current negotiations which have been taking place for several months. 

In an attempt to find an alternative approach that would provide an acceptable long-term solution for both sides, the IOC shareholders are proposing that Ceska rafinerska be converted from a profit-centre refinery, in which each shareholder simply owns shares in the company, to a cost-centre refinery, in which each shareholder uses its share of the processing capacity according to its own requirements.  The extension of the current interim agreement would allow time for a smooth transition while the conversion to a cost-centre facility is carried out.

The IOC shareholders believe this new approach is practical, constructive and can represent a win/win solution for both sides. It provides a structure under which Unipetrol will directly control its 51-per cent share of capacity.
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